
From: Ginger Weiser
To: Rachael Stevie (CD)
Cc: Marc Kirkpatrick; KATHYOGG@COMCAST.NET; Dustin Pierce, PLS
Subject: OGG BLA BL-20-00008
Date: Friday, May 15, 2020 10:48:17 AM

Dear Rachael:
 
Below is the correspondence between Pat Nicholson and Marc Kirkpatrick (Encompass Engineering
& Surveying)  in regard to the driveway requirement.
 
Hopefully this will allow the boundary line adjustment to be completed without improvements to be
done.
 
If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to call or email.
 
Thanks for all your help and happy Friday!
 
Ginger :]
 
 

Ginger Weiser

Engineering Technician
D: (509) 656-4576
GWeiser@EncompassES.net
www.EncompassES.net
Eastern Washington: 407 Swiftwater Blvd., Cle Elum, WA 98922 | P: (509) 674-7433
Western Washington: 165 NE Juniper St., Suite 201, Issaquah, WA 98027 | P: (425) 392-0250
A message regarding COVID-19: Over the last several years Encompass has made significant business continuity
investments to ensure our ability to operate during a local, regional or national disaster. At no point did we envision
a global pandemic. While our top priority is the safety of our employees, we want to assure our clients that, despite
some delays that are out of our control and unavoidable, we are currently operating with minimal disruptions. Our
physical offices are closed but employees continue to work from home, phones will be answered and your project
will continue to move forward as much as possible given the circumstances.
Encompass Engineering & Surveying accepts no liability for the content of this email, or for the consequences of any
actions taken on the basis of the information provided, unless that information is subsequently confirmed in writing. Any
views or opinions presented in this email are solely those of the author and do not necessarily represent those of
Encompass Engineering & Surveying. WARNING: Computer viruses can be transmitted via email. The recipient should
check this email and any attachments for the presence of viruses. Encompass Engineering & Surveying accepts no liability
for any damage caused by any virus transmitted by this email.

 
 
-----Original Message-----
From: Pat Nicholson <pat.nicholson@co.kittitas.wa.us> 
Sent: Wednesday, April 15, 2020 3:42 PM
To: Marc Kirkpatrick <mkirkpatrick@encompasses.net>
Subject: Re: BL-20-00008 Ogg Transmittal of Comments
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Mark,
 
I don’t believe that this BLA triggers the driveway needing to be improved to current driveway
standards.
 
Just be advised that any access or building permits would likely require it to meet current standards.
 
Thanks,
 
Pat
 
 
Sent from my iPhone
 
On Apr 15, 2020, at 12:17 PM, Marc Kirkpatrick <mkirkpatrick@encompasses.net> wrote:
 
﻿
 
Hi Pat,
 
The driveway currently serves one residence. The BLA is requesting that one more resident to access
off the driveway making a total of 2.
 
Thank you,
 
Marc
 
Sent from Xink as Plain Text
 
-----Original Message----- From: Pat Nicholson <pat.nicholson@co.kittitas.wa.us> Sent: Wednesday,
April 15, 2020 10:31 AM To: Marc Kirkpatrick <mkirkpatrick@encompasses.net> Subject: RE: BL-20-
00008 Ogg Transmittal of Comments
 
Hi Marc,
 
Can you confirm if this is a driveway that is currently serving 1 residence and will now serve 2 or is it
already serving 2?
 
Thanks,
 
Pat ________________________________ From: Marc Kirkpatrick
[mkirkpatrick@encompasses.net] Sent: Monday, April 13, 2020 5:39 PM To: Pat Nicholson Subject:
FW: BL-20-00008 Ogg Transmittal of Comments
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Hi Pat,
 
I was forward the attached comments from Dustin Pierce regarding the Ogg BLA. In the application,
the applicant was requesting a reduction in driveway width since it is an existing access and has an
internal loop. The driveway will serve 2 lots max which normally requires 16-ft wide surface. I
wanted to follow up to see if you took this request into account and whether there is a possible
reduction in width from the 20-ft you stated in your comments. The existing driveway is 10-ft paved
with shoulders varying in width. I also provided an aerial photo for reference.
 
Let me know if we need to jump on the phone to discuss in more detail.
 
Thank you!
 
Marc Kirkpatrick

 


